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League of California Cities Meeting

Last night, I attended the Annual Legislative Delegation Reception for the Los Angeles County Division of the League of California Cities. Assemblymember Mike Eng congratulated the League for their efforts to prevail on Proposition 22 on the November 2nd ballot. He also spoke about the challenges facing the state, the need for cooperation and the initial meeting that Governor Elect Jerry Brown conducted with members of the legislature yesterday. Significant to MTA was the League’s approval to support the “30-10 Initiative”. The draft letter circulated for review and approval by the membership last night states in part, “The Initiative will significantly accelerate implementation of important rail and highway projects throughout Los Angeles County.  We look forward to working with the MTA to achieve common goals and to address issues of concern of all the cities in the region.” I will be coordinating closely with the board to extend our appreciation for this critical support and to find ways to partner with the League as part of the coalition to accelerate projects.
 I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

As part of the reconstruction of the Sunset Bridge, the I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project contractor will shift the traffic lanes on the southbound San Diego Freeway at the Sunset Bridge on Friday, November 5, 2010.  This activity requires the full closure of the southbound I-405 between Sunset Boulevard and Wilshire Boulevard for one night only.  Southbound I-405 lane reduction will start at 10:00 p.m. on Friday, November 5, 2010 with full southbound I-405 closure starting at midnight.  Full freeway access will be restored by 6:00 a.m. on Saturday, November 6, 2010.  Southbound 405 on-ramp closures will be required: closures will be coordinated with Caltrans, ramp closures may start at 7:00 p.m. Southbound 405 freeway will be fully closed between the Southbound Sunset Boulevard off-ramp and Southbound Wilshire Boulevard ramps. Southbound I-405 traffic will be detoured at Sunset Boulevard off-ramp to Northbound Church Lane, to Southbound Sepulveda Boulevard, to Westbound Wilshire Boulevard-Southbound I-405 on-ramp.  The number of lanes on the freeway will remain the same after re-striping. This activity is subject to change, weather permitting.   For additional project information and ongoing construction updates, visit www.metro.net/I-405 or call the project hotline at 213-922-3665.  The latest updates are also available on Twitter at twitter.com/I_405.  

Metro Blue Line Service will be Suspended in Downtown Los Angeles for the Next Three Weekends Due to Expo Light Rail Construction Work

 

Today, Media Relations issued a press release to notify the public about the full closure of the Metro Blue Line in downtown Los Angeles for the next three weekends due to construction of the upcoming Expo light rail line. Also, it was announced there will be a bus shuttle to emulate the train service during this construction work period. KNBC, KCBS/KCAL and City News Service ran stories today and more are expected tomorrow.

Expo Line Project Status Update Open House

Please find attached an invitation to Expo’s upcoming Project Status Update Open House for the West End Corridor of the Expo Light Rail Line.  At this meeting, updates on the construction progress and information on upcoming construction activities will be discussed.  The open house will take place on Thursday, November 18, 2010 from 6:30-8:00 p.m. at the Culver City Senior Center. 
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/101105_Expo_Project_Status_Update.pdf
Procurement Postings for Next Week
I-710 Corridor Project South End Utility Study

Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP No. PS4710-2647) next week to procure a Utility Study for the south end of the I-710 Corridor in support of the I-710 Corridor Environmental Impact Report (EIR)/Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) Project.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 10, 2010, through February 24, 2011.

The study will develop utility relocation strategies for the southern portion of the I-710 Corridor.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Calvin S. Rascoe, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7326.

Outdoor Large Format Backlit Mapcase Inserts
Procurement will release a RFP No. PS11714023 to procure posters for insertion into lighted map cases throughout the rail system.   The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 4, 2010 through December 31, 2010.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Linda Wasley, Sr. Contract Administrator at (213) 922-4186.

Metro Red Line (MRL) Dome Camera

Procurement will release an Invitation For Bid (IFB) next week to procure several Dome cameras for Metro’s Red Line (MRL) system.  The Dome cameras will help to improve the security of MRL tunnels.
The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 10, 2010 through November 29, 2010.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Lily Lopez, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-4639.

Metro Red Line (MRL) Video Analytics System  

Procurement will release an IFB next week to procure a Video Analytics System for Metro’s Red Line (MRL) maintenance facility yard.  The Video Analytics System will protect against unauthorized intrusions into the MRL yard.
The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from November 8, 2010 through November 19, 2010.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Lily Lopez, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-4639.

Status Report for New LRV Procurement

Procurement released a Request for Proposals (RFP) No. P3010 for New Light Rail Vehicles on November 1, 2010.  As of November 4, 2010, 49 firms have received the RFP documents via Metro’s Procurement internet web site. In addition to making the RFP available on the website, we have advertised the solicitation in the Los Angeles Times, La Opinion, Asian Week, LA Watts Times and Rafu Shimpo. The solicitation is also being advertised in trade publications such as Passenger Transport, Railway Age, Progressive Railroad and Mass Transit.  

The next scheduled event for this procurement is the Pre-Proposal Conference, which will take place in the Board Room at 10:00 A.M. on November 19, 2010. 

We have received a credible request to extend the proposal due date of January 21, 2011. Staff is assessing other carmaker’s needs before making a decision on any time extension. We also still await responses from the Federal Transit Administration and the Environmental Protection Agency on four items that have been included into the RFP; Local Jobs and Additional U.S. Content Programs, Metro managed DBE program and Compliance to Local Environmental Rules.

Inquiries concerning this procurement during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Victor Ramirez, Manager, Contract Administration, at (213) 922-1059, ramirezv@metro.net. 
Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events

Next week, I will be meeting with State Senator Alex Padilla and attending the Los Angeles Current Affairs Forum Luncheon where Senator Padilla will discuss what is happening in Sacramento and what we might expect in the new legislative session. I will also be meeting with Directors Fasana and Yaroslavsky and I will be taking part in an interview with Progressive Railroading Magazine to discuss upcoming rail projects. I will also be attending our Veteran’s Day Ceremony taking place at Gateway and attending the Expo Board Meeting and the WTS Annual Scholarship & Awards Dinner.


	

	








